	
	Update on Disabled Access Report
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	Background



	
	On the 1st October 2004 new DDA regulations come into force.

The basic requirement is;

where a physical feature makes it impossible or unreasonably difficult for disabled people to make use of services, a service provider will have to take reasonable steps to:

· remove the feature; or

· alter it so that it no longer has that effect; or

· provide a reasonable means of avoiding it; or

· provide a reasonable alternative method of making the services available.

Addressing this issue is not just a requirement to make physical adaptations, it requires that the process of service delivery is considered in relation to the physical surroundings in which it is provided. It also does not just include buildings.

NB. This requirement goes beyond the definitions of public access contained in BVPI 156, both in the scope of venue to be considered and in the definition of 'public'. The BVPI also refers to physical adaptations to meet building regulations – the DDA requirement may be met without physical adaptation.
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	Activity To Date



	
	On 29th July 2003 the Director of Personnel and Performance advised Directors of these requirements and requested information regarding

· Name and location of venues (buildings, land, facilities) from which services are provided to the public (defined as everyone who is not an employee - employees of other organisations are probably 'the public' in this respect).

· Service(s) provided.

· Person or organisation responsible for the venue (if not Council owned).



	
	Additionally the Director of Personnel and Performance has; 

a) provided briefings to senior managers on the implications of the new regulations (6th October 2003).

b) provided templates for assessing requirements and options.
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	Ongoing Work



	
	Assessments are currently being undertaken. 

The Director of Personnel and Performance will provide a detailed report to Cabinet in June 2004. The purpose of this report will be to establish a Council plan to conform to the Act. It is not expected that full compliance will be achieved by this date, but a programme will need to be in place by October 2004.

Directors have been requested to identify any items having significant budget implications into the current round of discussions.


